Bonny Anfinson

= e 0 CEST RIS
From: Linda Sinclair <Rafteru@gwtc.net>
Sent: Tuesday, January 26, 2021 7:52 AM
To: Bonny Anfinson
Subject: Midland Pioneer Museum - Qutside of Deadwood Grant

Bonny,

Regarding the Outside of Deadwood Grant awarded to Midland Pioneer Museum ... | have your
letter dated July 24, 2020 in front of me. We have run into several problems regardmg the
February 8, 2021 deadline. | will do my best to explain.

Problem #1: The contractor, Nemec Contruction, of Midland, South Dakota, has done a
thorough inspection of the three entry doors and the three freight room doors. The wood on all
of these doors is terribly rotted. He says that to try to restore them would be impossible as the
wood would disintegrate. He recommends replacing the three entry doors completely. He says
that he can rebuild the freight room doors using new lumber.

Problem #2: The contractor had to have hip replacement surgery recently. He thinks that he
can get the three freight room doors done by February 8, 2021. However, if he orders new
wooden entry doors to specifications the delivery time alone of the doors to him would put us
past the February 8, 2021 deadline due to the COVID-19 holdups.

Can the deadline be extended? And if so, for how long?
Thank you,

Linda J Sinclair

Midland Pioneer Museum Association
PO Box 255

Midland SD 57552

605-843-2863

rafteru@gwtic.net




